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Llanhennock Community Council Meeting Held on Monday 4th April 2022 7 pm 

Present:, Chairman Thomas,  Cllr Morgan,  Cllr Young,  Cllr Williams, and Clerk Davies 

Apologies:     Cllr McCleod, Cllr Chivers, Vice Chair Heath and Cllr Waters, 

Declarations of interest:   None         

Members of the public present:   none  

Minutes of the last meeting:  Approved by: Cllr Young Seconded by: Cllr Williams 

Matters Arising:   

1828/22 Highways issues:  According to MCC website our service request for potholes to be 
filled on Gatlas and Ty Isaf Lane has been completed. Cllr Waters reported prior to meeting that 
they have NOT been done, although all the drains have been cleared as requested; however, 
when they cleared the drains on Ty Isaf Lane the lorries left a dreadful mess, there was mud all 
over the road and residents struggled to get their car up the lane. Cllr Waters has requested a 
road sweeper to be sent down the lane to clear up the mess and asked Clerk to follow this up 
with MCC. 

Cllr Williams reported that drains have been cleared on Candwr Lane but not Whitehouse Lane 
(although they did clear the ditches). Clerk to follow up. 

Cllr Waters also reported to the chair (prior to meeting) that MCC have said they will be 
repairing the gateway by Pen y Banc farm where the water erosion had taken place along the 
roadside. Clerk to follow up. 

Chairman Thomas questioned why the trees in Madam Rogers Wood have still not been cut back 
and that some are very low and in look danger of falling. MCC had told us previously that trees 
on the left going downhill were on private land and they would put an enforcement on the 
owners to cut them back. Clerk to follow up that this was indeed done. The Chairman also felt 
that the trees on the right going downhill were not cut back sufficiently by MCC previously and 
need re-doing. Clerk to email MCC 

Correspondence: 

1829 /22 Wales audit documents: These documents were displayed on screen with the dates 
and forms to be completed asap after the year end. Chairman suggested that the clerk should 
finalise the accounts for this financial year once this month’s payments have been made so that 
the audit process can begin and the LCC can approve the accounts at the next (and final) 
meeting before they go for internal audit. He will also prepare his annual report for that 
meeting. Any payments which may be due next month (which will probably only be the clerk 
salary) could be then forwarded on to the following month when the new CC meets. Clerk and 
Cllrs all agreed this was sensible timing. 

1830 /22 Notice of election: Documents from MCC were displayed and noted with details of 
election process. 

1831 /22 Defibrillator: The manager from Cheshire Homes had emailed to explain that June 
Thomas from Jack’s Appeal has replaced the pads.  It seems the charity purchased the defib 
(along with a donation from LCC) and also pay for its maintenance with the exception of 
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batteries. The defib has been registered off line since November by the WAS.  She has instructed 
LCC not to maintain the de fib going forward. 

1832 /22 Thanks for church donations: Thank you messages have been received from both 
churches 

Reports:   

1833/22 Gwent Police March Report: this information was circulated and required no further 
discussion. 

1834/22 Meeting re TUPE: Chairman Thomas reported that a Teams meeting had taken place 
with the OVW HR Advisor, Clerk Davies and himself to complete the process for TUPE and the 
clerk’s transition into the new Llangybi CC. It was a fairly straightforward process. One point 
that the advisor had raised was that the clerk should have been receiving holiday pay according 
to statutory holiday pay rules: Statutory minimum is 20 days pa + 8 days bank holidays = 5.6 
weeks or 28 days( pro rata accordingly). This calculates to 28 hours pay ( £285.88) which the 
clerk should be paid for this current financial year. Chairman proposed that this payment be 
made now in arrears and all agreed. 

Finance: 

1835/22 Accounts: Balance in the account is currently £6605.97.  

1836/22 Cheques raised: Chairman and Councillors reviewed and approved paperwork for the 
following cheques to be raised:  clerk’s salary £233.40; HMRC £8.20; Accountants fee £79.55; 
Jubilee mugs £354; expenses for postage £15.84 and ink £27.49; website charges £6.34 ( NB: Cllr 
Chivers used his personal credit card to pay for the mugs so he will be reimbursed by LCC – his 
invoice and receipt from the company were presented) 

1837/22 Outstanding payments for financial year/ carrying forwards to new council: Clerk 
displayed the list of outstanding payments for this financial year and approximate costing of 
future payments already approved by LCC for the next financial year ( which will be paid by the 
new Llangybi CC from the money left in our Building Society account, to be transferred into 
their bank account after the election); this was updated with the known quotes for the jubilee 
event (still awaiting quotes for the bench and the road signs). Cllr proposed that we need to 
increase the budget for the Jubilee event to £1200 if we are to include a bouncy castle hire. 
This was agreed by all. 

1838/22 Internal audit: Rachel Bundy has agreed to do the internal audit for a fee of £120. This 
fee was approved by all. Clerk to let her know.  

Planning:    1839/22 Apple Tree Cottage # DM 2022/00330: There were no objections to this 
planning application of a single storey extension to the rear of the property. Clerk to inform 
MCC 

Local Matters:  

1840/22 Queen’s Jubilee celebrations: Further discussion took place about the details of the 
village celebrations. The quotes for the following have been collected by Cllr Waters: Hog Roast 
£3 per head (approx. £600) which includes rolls, apple sauce and stuffing; salads by Megan 
approx. £200 depending on numbers; Candy Cart hire £50 plus £100 for sweets; guitarist Richard 
Dinning £150. Megan will source cost for plastic plates and cutlery. Clerk was asked to find 
quotes for a Bouncy Castle and bunting. It was discussed whether it would be safer to asked for 
a road closure between the village hall and the pub car park; clerk to check with MCC. It was 
noted that provided the ground is not too wet an alternative route for cars could be offered to 
drive through Mr Thomas’s field; bollards and signage would be required. Chairman pointed out 
that a Jubilee Party committee should be set up to take charge of this event once the LCC 
formally ceases to exist in May; he and Cllr Morgan offered to be in this group.Clerk distributed 



flyers and posters that she had made and printed which will be posted by councillors to all 
households in our wards and posters to be displayed on noticeboards and posts. 

.Any Other Business  :  1841/22  Pothole: Cllr Williams reported a pothole on Candwr lane by 
Celebration Cottage. It is rather large and forces vehicles onto other side of road which is 
potentially dangerous at that point of the lane. 

 Date of next meeting  :  Monday 2nd May 2022 ( final meeting of the LCC)


